Robert A. Bonezzi

988 Airport Road
Destin, Florida 32540
(850) 650-4725

January 10, 2018

The Honorable Richard Corcoran

Speaker of the Florida House of Representatives
420 The Capitol

402 South Monroe Street

Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300

Dear Mr. Speaker,

It has been a true honor and privilege to serve the people of Florida as a
member of the Board of Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc. I believe we have made
great strides toward establishing transparent, fair and equitable
procedures for the distribution of funds recovered as a result of the 2010
Deepwater Horizon oil spill.

Unfortunately, I am no longer able to devote the time to this effort that I
believe it deserves and demands. Therefore, regretfully, I must tender my
resignation from the Board of Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc.

I want to express my deepest gratitude to you, Speaker Steve Crisafulli
and Speaker Will Weatherford for your confidence in me and for allowing

me to serve my neighbors, and all the people of Florida, in this important
role.

I hope my efforts thus far have been effective and appreciated, and I
leave the Board confident that the people of Northwest Florida will be
well served by the Board and by the process in place as we seek to
continue our recovery from that disaster and the impacts it had on our
special piece of this great state.

Very truly yours,

obert A. Bonezzi
RAB/jrg



